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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, May 21, 2020 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: A Olson, C Mathes, K Hansen, J McNett, D Way
Commissioners Absent:  None
Staff Present:  Executive Director M Everton, Aquatics Director Carla Bigelow
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes from April 16, 2020 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA
Vouchers were approved for payment.  Comm Hansen will deliver to the county for processing.

DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The ED updated the Board.  A variety of land fitness classes continue to be offered virtually and are generally well attended—patrons have expressed appreciation for the outreach.  We will be installing new filters in June, along with other routine maintenance.  Utility costs were down dramatically.  Management is working on a virtual schedule for pool usage in July and August.  The status of the AHS girls’ swim season is uncertain—we are in ongoing communication with the athletic director and will adjust the late-August pool schedule accordingly.  TAC parents have been surveyed and 90% have indicated that they intend to reenroll in the program once we reopen.  
April financial statements were reviewed.  YTD revenue is down $89K to budget, reflecting the closure.  YTD expenses are down $96K.  We are positive to budgeted net income by $7K.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Campaign Update.  Jennifer Pitner provided a campaign update to the board.  A generic communication was sent out to donors earlier this month.  Two responses were received.  The effort is on hold pending new architectural drawings and related costing.
2. 2220 J Avenue Disposition.  Comm Mathes indicated that she had had a discussion with Russ Jeter, who indicated that he remains supportive of the capital campaign.  Ultimate disposition of the home remains unclear.
3. City Discussions/Update.  One virtual meeting was held.  Discussion is ongoing, pending the drawings and costing.  
4. COVID Response.  The ED reviewed both an opening list he compiled for management review and state reopening requirements gleaned from a Phase 2 reopening document.  Many of the items are duplicative.  Over the next couple of weeks, the ED will compose and distribute a policies and procedures draft, incorporating all of the related elements.  This will be supplemented by departmental protocols.  It appears that the earliest FPFC might be allowed to reopen would be June 22, i.e. three weeks after Phase 2 implementation on June 1.  The Board questioned the degree to which retraining/recertification might need to occur and asked for additional specifics so that we can reopen on a timely basis.  There were also concerns about staffing levels, programming and office furnishings—in general, stripping the operation down to its essentials.  Comm Mathes also noted that in phone calls to patrons, it was evident that information is not being updated on a timely basis.  She suggested that we reach out to additional patrons to verify phone numbers, emails and answer any questions.  It was suggested that furloughed cashiers be used for this purpose.  
MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 18 at 5:30 p.m. It will be scheduled virtually via Zoom.  If state directives change and there is a need to meet earlier, the ED will schedule and advertise a special meeting.
1603 22nd Street


Anacortes, WA 98221


360-293-0673 (phone)  


360-299-2953 (fax)








 Page 2 of 2

_1336214243.pdf
FIDALGO

\e






